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Good afternoon, my name is Michael Seilback, Vice President for Public 
Policy & Communications for the American Lung Association in New York.  
On behalf of the Lung Association, I would like to express our strong 
support for the suite of bills being considered today. Once approved, 
these bills will make New York’s air cleaner and make it easier for millions 
of New Yorkers to breathe.   

 
This suite of bills will modernize the framework and infrastructure of our 
city, which will encourage the use of greener, cleaner technologies 
including wind, solar, cool roofs, green roofs, and greenhouses.  These 
bills will ensure greater energy efficiency, cleaner air, and encourage the 
use of renewable and energy efficient power generation systems.  These 
measures will lead to cleaner air and reduced energy use which will 
decrease costs, while protecting the environment. We also support the 
bills which would direct the City of New York to install photovoltaic energy 
and solar hot water systems on its own buildings.  We believe this will 
lead to clean energy production and will likely spur wider deployment in 
private buildings. 
 
The New York City Community Health Survey illustrated in graphic detail, 
the impact that dirty heating oil has on our neighborhoods.  While you 
recently have taken steps to reduce sulfur levels in #2 and #4 heating oil, 
these bills will help shift from a reliance on oil to renewable sources 
including wind and solar power.   
 
Reduced energy consumption directly translates into less smog, fewer 
asthma attacks, and reduced incidence of lung and heart disease.  Despite 
the major steps that the City of New York has taken to reduce air 
pollution, the American Lung Association’s State of the Air 2010 report 
finds that while our air is getting cleaner, it is still among the dirtiest in 
the nation. According to the report, over 12 million New Yorkers – more 
than 62 percent of the state’s residents -- live in counties where 
unhealthy air threatens their lives and health.   
 
The American Lung Association in New York offers our strong support for 
this suite of bills because they will provide healthier air for New Yorkers to 
breathe. 
 
 
 


